
In our final year before our current furlough, the church in Alto Hospicio became 
fully independent, and we joined the original work in Iquique. Since our arrival, we 
experienced a 50% growth in church attendance, with our highest attendance at 
283. Many people came to Christ and were baptized. We focused a great deal on 
developing our Christian camp, with over 50 teens attending from the churches in 
Arica, Iquique, Gracia, Hospicio, and Copiapó.

We finally were out of COVID restrictions. It took time for people to overcome 
their fear of social gatherings. We committed to remain in the work in Hospicio 
until the church was stable enough to continue without us. Guillermo joined the 
work as its next pastor. We started the transitional process out of the work. We 
were able to finish the year with similar momentum to before COVID.

2021 COVID-19 Restrictions finished at the beginning of the year, but a massive 
2nd wave pushed us back into eight months of total lockdown. We reached 
new families through this time, but the momentum wasn't maintainable. 
Leandro moved south, and I needed someone to take over the work.
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